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January 31, 1967

Present: All commissioners, Mr. P. Raley, Mr. 0. Guyther.

Fire Training Program

Mr. R. Moore said that Ieonardtown Fire Department is requesting use of the Alms
House as a training ground for their men, and also men in other companies. Mr. J.
Matingly, their chief, plans to enter into rather extemsive drilling for the men,
using the house, and would eventually burn it down. They have set a six month
1limit to accomplish this, and Mr. Burch asked if this could be shortened. Mr.
Moore said if the commissioners put a time limit on the project, it will be
accomplished within that time.

The commissioners will let Mr. Moore know their decision, and felt that a

stipulation in the letter, if permission is granted, should state that the fire
department will clean up the area after the project is completed. Mr., Pantaleo
will inspect the house to see what can be slavaged for future use by the county.

Route 235 - Hollywood

Mr, M. Dean and Mr. W. Kirby from Hollywood area. Mr. Dean presented petition
to the commissioners regarding the construction of Route 235 in Hollywood.
Petition requests the SRC to widen the road, following its present locationm,
using the existing 60' right of way, and constructed with curb and gutter from
Vista Road through Hollywood. All of the people on the petition are those who
would be directly involved up and down the road. The Fire Board has also signed
the document as being in favor of the road alignment reque sted.

Extension Jomes Wharf Road

The commissioners approved the corrected plat and deed for the additional right
of way for widening the extension of the Jones Wharf Road leading into Hollywood
Shores. Mr. Burch signed same. Ietter will be sent to the SRC requesting that
this road be placed in the County Road System.

Extension Thompson-Mattingly Road

The commissioners agreed to accept said road and deed and plat were signed by
Mr. Burch. Ietter will be sent to SRC as required.

Direct Telephone Line

Mr. Bowles made motion that a direct line be installed in the commissioners
conference room, seconded and passed unanimously. This will be an unlisted
number, with two lines, one to the office and the other into the conference room.

County Water and Sewage Plan

The four firms who were interviewed will be requested to submit proposal for this
project by February 15, 1967.
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Route 235 Traffic Hazard

Ietter will be sent to the state police and the sheriff requesting that an
investigation be made of the hazard created by rocks being deliberately placed
on Route 235 from Hermanville to St. James Road.

Road Siggs

Ietter will be sent to SRC requesting "children at playY signs on the Airdele
Road, 1lst District, and "not a through street" at intersection with Route 235,
as requested by Mrs. A. lewis, resident. Copy of letter will be sent to Mrs.
lewis.

Traffic Control - Nursing Home

Reviewed request from Mrs. Thomas for placement of "stop" signs on Nursing Home
entrance road where it intersects the hospital road. Mr. Pantaleo will be
asked to investigate and make a recommendation to the commissioners.

Surveyor's Transit, ete.

The commissioners agreed that a transit should be purchased for Mr. Pantaleo
and also whatever other items he needs in his work as county engineer.

Meeting adjourned.

Approved,
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F. Elliott Burch, President
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